





Richard A. Rowlett (RAR), Stephen M. Russell
(SMR), James L. Sands (JLS), Elmer Schooley
(ES), David Simon (DS), Fern Tainter (FT),
Chester A. and Iola Thomas (CAT, IT), William
C. Turner (WCT), Eleanor N. Washburn (ENW),
Roland H. Wauer (RHW), Steven West (SW),
Dale A. Zimmerman (DAZ).—PATRICIA R. SNIDER
(Mrs. Carl E.), P. O. Box 2411, Santa Fe, N. Mex.
87501.

south of Soldotna, on Oct. 1, were comparatively
late for the species there.

Pigeon Hawk—Of interest, although the species
has wintered there, was a Pigeon Hawk observed
at Soldotna on Nov. 15 (MAS).

Shorebirds—Approximately 50 Am. Golden
Plovers were present at the Fairbanks city dump
through most of September. A single Black-bellied
Plover was recorded there with 6-8 Goldens on
Sept. 24 (DDG, RH & BM). Dowitchers (sp.)
and Western Sandpipers were recorded daily at
Cohoe at least through Aug. 29 (MAS). One late
Dunlin was observed with Rock Sandpipers at
Portland Is., near Juneau, on Nov. 23 (RJG).

Gulls—A single adult Réng-billed Gull recorded
near the Subport, Juneau, Nov. 29 (RJG), was
most unusual and of particular interest since, to
the editor’s knowledge, there is no specimen for
Alaska. A lone Sabine’s Gull was noted in Sitka
Sound about 20 minutes out of Sitka on Oct. 9
(ow).

Alcids—No Kittlitz’s Murrelets were recorded
anywhere in Glacier Bay after early September,
and very few puffins were present after that time
(RJG, GS & OW). On Sept. 17 the same observers
noted many Ancient Murrelets, 8 Cassin’s Auklets,
and 1 Rhinoceros Auklet in Glacier Bay.

Mourning Dove—Although not strictly within
the area covered by this report, a Mowrning Dove
observed at about Mile 40, Aishihik Lake Road,
southern Yukon Territory on Sept. 30 (RJG),
was late and at the northern edge of its range,
hence of sufficient interest to be included here.

Hawk Owl—Since the species was not recorded
in the area during the entire summer, a Hawk Owl
seen near Brooks Camp, Katmai Monument on
Sept. 1 (CLE, et al.) was apparently a migrant. One
was present during early November on the University
of Alaska campus at College (fide RB), but no other
reports of the species were received. It must have
been scarce in the Fairbanks area, as it is easily
noticed when present.

Wheatear—The first fall migrant was observed
along the airport road at Tanana on Aug. 20
(MLB). At least 5 were seen in the vicinity of
Haines on Sept. 2 (RTW), and a male in full
plumage was seen on the 4200-ft. summit of Mt.
McGinnis on Oct. 7 (RJG), the fifth sighting in
two years in that area.

Kinglets—Golden-crowned Kinglets were last
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